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SEARCH COMMITTEE UPDATE 
by Pastor Tom Nicholas 

The Search Committee has continued to 

meet regularly, about twice a month, 

throughout the spring and the summer. 

In all, we have received about 15 

applications. Let me review with you 

some of the process we have gone 

through, and where we stand at present. 

After posting the Assistant Pastor 

position at the end of March, the process 

has required that each committee 

member, on their own, thoroughly read 

the application forms. There are two 

application forms: the Ministerial Data 

Form (MDF), a standardized PCA 

application, as well as the RPC 

Supplemental Application, a form the 

Search Committee devised to allow for a 

more in-depth view of the candidate. 

Earlier on, our meetings were spent 

sharing our reactions to an applicant’s 

strengths and weaknesses based on these 

forms, and how appropriate a fit they 

might be for RPC. 

By June we were still receiving 

applications, but we began to prioritize 

them in terms of a) “interested,”    

  

b) “maybe,” and c) “no.” Then we 

contacted applicants in the first 

category (“interested”) to ask for 

sermons to listen to. (In the old days, 

these would be tapes. Nowadays, they 

are mostly downloadable on the 

internet.) Individually we listened to a 

lot of sermons. A lot!! Then at our 

Search meetings we would share what 

we thought of the sermons, utilizing a 

standardized form as well as our gut 

reaction.  

During the summer months of late 

June through July, scheduling 

meetings, as expected, became more 

difficult. But we have persevered 

despite vacations, which is part of the 

value of having a committee of 

twelve. Tammy Bernarduci has done a 

phenomenal job of keeping us 

organized and informed, so that if 

anyone did miss a meeting, it has 

been easy to stay in touch, catch up, 

or email our own thoughts to the 

committee. That is the other thing—

we email a lot of thoughts/reactions 

to the committee in between 

meetings. 
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Here is the exciting part: By the time you read this article, 

the Search Committee will have had phone-level interviews 

with three applicants, as well as a second-level interview 

with one of the applicants. A second-level interview means 

that there is very positive interest on the part of the 

committee. They are conducted in person, and preferably 

with their spouse in attendance. This allows for a more in-

depth and personal experience for both parties. So please 

join us in praying for wisdom and discernment as this 

process continues, and praying for God’s leading in this 

process.  

 

MY STORY 
by Jason Sauder 

From an early age, I was marinated in Christianity. And, 

although I accepted Christ at an early age, I had an 

existential crisis when I was a teenager. I sometimes say, 

half joking, that I had my midlife crisis when I was fourteen 

because I struggled to find meaning in life and struggled 

with depression. Tension was also building between me 

and my parents. When I was in a car crash from which I 

was not expected to survive, it further solidified the feeling 

that I was alone and at the mercy of cruel chance, not a 

God of love. 

Not long after that, I was kicked out and disowned by my 

Mom and Dad. Learning to live on my own and with the 

reality of rejection also took a heavy emotional toll. 

Without my biological family and my church family, I 

descended into several outward sins. Eventually, I could no 

longer bare the pain and emptiness and I cried out to God. 

I gave up those sins and all the friendships that centered on 

them. I began to talk to my parents again. I started 

attending Ephrata Mennonite Church and Gen-X Bible 

study. The Bible study helped me grow in knowledge, gain 

Christian friends and discover my ability to teach. Most 

importantly, I met Kristen, my now wife of eight years, at 

this Bible study. 

Tony Martin invited me to an apologetics conference and it 

proved to be another turning point. This conference began 

years of study for me in apologetics, Christian philosophy, 

worldview, and eventually theology. I became deeply 

convinced of the objective truth of Christianity and that 

changed everything. I found the deep answers of life I had 

been searching for. After experiencing the impact of this 

conviction, I wanted others to have it too, so I began 

teaching apologetics. As my studies led me more and more 

to the beautiful center of Christianity, I came to love the 

purity of the reformed description of the gospel— salvation 

by grace alone, through faith alone, in Christ alone. I 

realized that I had been raised in the church without clearly 

understanding the pure gospel. I realized that the greatest 

need within the church, and outside the church, was for 

the presentation of the clear, pure gospel.  

Understanding and presenting the gospel became a 

consuming passion. Therefore, with Kristen’s support, I 

began taking classes at Lancaster Bible College. After 

completing my undergraduate degree there, I was not yet 

prepared to be a pastor. This led me to enroll in 

Westminster Theological Seminary. WTS has been my 

greatest challenge so far, but the training has been 

phenomenal. I plan to complete my master’s degree in two 

more years. My internships this summer, including one 

with RPC, have been stretching and rewarding, and have 

taught me more than I can summarize here. It remains my 

goal to preach and teach the gospel in all its purity and 

power through the whole of Scripture.  

 

THEOLOGY OF THE STRANGER—RPC’S 

MISSIONS CONFERENCE 
by Ed Martin 

Excitement is building for the Missions Conference being 

sponsored by RPC. 

Our theme verse is Deuteronomy 10:18–19. “He defends 

the cause of the fatherless and the widow, and loves the 

foreigner residing among you, giving them food and 

WELCOME THESE NEW RPC MEMBERS 

 Irene Jones 
 Anthony & Tonya Martin 
 Marilyn Nixon 
 Phil & Hanna Weaver 
 Joe & Alicia Weaver 

Note: Pictures to come in next edition 
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clothing. And you are to love those who are foreigners, for 

you yourselves where foreigners in Egypt.” 

Join us on Saturday, Sept. 16. 

Time: 9:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m. 

Location: Reformed Presbyterian Church 

Keynote Speaker: Pastor Stephen Beck, Ph.D. 

Additional Speakers: 

¶ Ministry to Refugees in Greece and Germany: 
Susan Beck 

¶ Reformed University Fellowship, Millersville: Pastor 
Trip Beans 

¶ Ghana Initiative: Seth Pobee, Troy Pfoutz & Dr. 
Roger Kimber 

¶ Orphan Resources International: Desiree Stoltzfus, 
Pastor Jay & Shirley Weaver 

 

Morning refreshments & lunch will be provided. 

Questions? Contact Val Weaver or Tammy Bernarduci. 

 

COMMUNION REFLECTIONS 
by Tom A. Nicholas 

 
Perhaps a couple of years ago, during one of our liturgical-

style communion services, my imagination was stirred in a 

new way. I now visualize this at every similar service. I sit 

near the front of the sanctuary so I am able to receive 

communion and return to my seat before others have 

reached the front. This gives me an even larger 

perspective. On that first day—as the congregation on the 

left side of the church moved forward and took the bread 

and then the cup—I was struck by how many there were 

who had varying degrees of disability. There were the usual 

glasses and hearing aids, some used canes, some walkers; 

others were assisted by friends or spouses with an arm 

around the waist or an elbow taken for steadiness. Some, 

unable to safely do so themselves, were served the bread 

and cup by the one accompanying them. 

The “picture” that formed in my mind that day—and that 

has stayed with me ever since—was of all of God’s people 

entering heaven and the presence of Jesus for that great 

Feast that awaits us there. While we all have different 

degrees of physical and intellectual abilities and disabilities, 

we are all profoundly spiritually disabled by sin. Sometimes 

this results in visible evidence; most of the time it does not. 

But the Lord in his grace and mercy receives all of us—

more than that, welcomes all of us—not merely at the 

front of the church during communion, but later into his 

very presence in heaven.  

I believe we are a richer church because we have these 

visible reminders of our own spiritual disabilities and of our 

being received into the Lord’s presence due to Jesus’ 

perfect righteousness being made our own.  

 

MISSIONS LUNCHEON 
by Ed Martin 

On Sunday, Sept. 17, Pastor Stephen Beck will be 

preaching.  

This is the Sunday after the MISSIONS CONFERENCE and 

we're excited to have Stephen and Susan back with us. 

After Sunday school there will be a potluck luncheon on 

the third floor. 

At the luncheon, Stephen will update us on the mission 

field in Germany and the work he and Susan are doing.  

 

CAFÉ CLASS, FALL 2017 
by Jon McElhaney 

This fall, beginning on September 10, our adult Sunday 

school CAFÉ class will focus on a comparison of Christianity 

and Islam. Based on the book “Answering Islam,” by 

Norman Geisler and Abdul Saleeb, our class will look at the 

fundamentals of orthodox Islam, i.e., the Islam that most 

Muslims believe, and compare its tenets with those of 

Christianity. 

We will begin by learning about Islam’s core beliefs and 

then contrast those beliefs with what we, as Christians, 

believe. Comparing the Bible and the Qur’an, Jesus and 

Muhammad, Islamic monotheism and the triune God, and 

our different views of salvation, will help us learn more 

about our own faith.  
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Our focus will be on the tenets of our faith as questioned 

by Islam. Most of our time will be spent learning about the 

trustworthiness and truth of the Bible, the deity of Christ, 

the Trinity, and the salvation of the cross. 

 The Bible—is it trustworthy and true? 
 The Deity of Christ—just a man? 
 The Trinity—one God, or three? 
 Salvation by the Cross 

 

Special: In the beginning of December our CAFÉ class will 

be led by Rev. Anees Zaka, founder and director of Church 

without Walls. Anees was the first missionary supported 

by RPC and was a part of the RPC family at that time. Rev. 

Zaka will lead us through three sessions: 

 The Truth about the Founder of Islam—
Muhammad. 

 The Truth about the Book of Islam—the Qur'an. 
 The Truth about Christ in Islam—Qur'an and 

Hadith.  
 

Extra Special: Our last CAFÉ class, on December 31, will be 

led by David and Rachel Vos as they share about their 

experiences working with Muslims in the south of France. 

The first two Sundays of CAFÉ, September 10 and 17, will 

be held in the Sanctuary. Starting September 24, classes 

will meet on the 3rd Floor. Starting time is 11:15 a.m., 

concluding at 12:00 p.m. 

Plan to join us this fall as we learn about one of our world’s 

major religions and go deeper into understanding our own 

faith. 

 

COPING WITH THE COST 
Disability Ministry’s 2017 Fall Seminar  
by Dwight McKay 

A few weeks ago I passed the twelfth anniversary of the 

below-knee amputation of my right leg. That operation in 

2005 thrust me into a world to which I previously hadn’t 

given much more than passing thought. It’s a world of 

extra equipment, extra effort and extra expense. 

I am not alone in that world. Census statistics from 2010 

say that 19 percent of Americans live with at least one 

disability. One in five of us have a physical or mental 

impairment that affects one or more major life activities, 

such as walking, bathing, dressing, eating, preparing meals, 

doing errands alone or doing housework. Add in the factor 

of aging, and the percentage more than doubles — 39 

percent of those 65 and older live with at least one 

disability. 

If you or a family member live with a disability, are in the 

aging portion of the population or experience every day 

the effects of a long-term catastrophic illness, you know 

that the question of money never quite leaves the room. It 

is not the only thing you think about. It may not be the 

most important thing you think about. But it never quite 

goes away. 

Special equipment, extra doctor visits, adaptations to a 

home or a vehicle, in-home care, transportation—the 

dollar signs keep popping up. 

On Saturday, October 14, RPC’s Disability Ministry 

Committee will host a seminar that will speak directly to 

those dollar signs: Coping with the Cost. The seminar will 

be on the third floor from 8:45 a.m. to noon. Several 

speakers will focus on areas of funding sources, strategies 

and legal issues. And RPC’s deacons will discuss their Mercy 

Ministry work. 

Please join us on October 14. There is no cost to attend the 

seminar or for the continental breakfast with which it 

begins—although there may be an offering op-portunity to 

help defray costs. None of the speakers will be selling 

anything. They are participating because they care. 

Will Coping with the Cost answer every question? Probably 

not. Will it be a good starting place for information about 

resources and contacts? Definitely. 

 

WHO WANTS TO “JUMP ON BOARD”? 
by Amy Weaver, Director of Children’s Ministry 

One role of the church is to equip the people to serve and 

use their gifts. 

Your gift might be music or maybe you love to organize 

things. You may love to hold babies, or read stories. Maybe 

you’re “funny” and love to make people laugh. You might 
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love cooking or sharing stories about Jesus. Everyone has a 

gift.  

Sometimes we don’t know what it is until we try new 

things and get out of our comfort zone. God blessed us 

with gifts to help spread his Word. Even holding and 

comforting children takes a special gift.  

Teaching, helping and being around children is a great way 

to experiment with your gifts. Children are so forgiving and 

they don’t judge you. 

Consider helping in Children’s Ministry in this upcoming 

year. 

Ways to help “Plant the Faith”: 

¶ Teachers/helpers in Sunday school—rotation 

schedule 

(this one is an urgent need) 

¶ Nursery—twice every 3 months 

¶ Children’s worship—helper needed 

¶ Music room—picking songs/being organized 

¶ Special events—cooking, setting up, cleaning up 

Contact Amy Weaver with questions —  

amweav95@gmail.com   

Important Children’s Ministry Dates: 

Sept. 10: Sunday school Kick off Brunch on third floor. 

Oct. 1: RPC's tailgate from 12–2 p.m. 

 

KINGDOM KIDS 2017 
by Amy Weaver, Director of Children’s Ministry 

Kingdom Kids, our summer out-reach/in-reach children’s 

program, had another great summer. We met for 8 

Wednesdays. We had over 70 kids registered, with a 

weekly attendance of 50, including volunteers. God blessed 

Kingdom Kids with many RPC members using their gifts to 

spread the love of Jesus. We served dinner each night, and 

provided a safe, fun and exciting program that provided 

each group with experiences they could go home and talk 

to their families about. Many of us looked forward to 

seeing the same faces each week, and many of the children 

also seemed to bond with many of their leaders or helpers. 

We had some great conversations while we ate dinner 

together and could really learn more about each child 

during this time. The children learned many songs each 

week that they loved singing together.  

Looking forward to Kingdom Kids 2018. 

Thank you to all who helped in so many ways! 

 

RPC ADULT CHOIR NEEDS YOU 
by Val Weaver 

If you can sing in parts, in tune, our adult choir could use 

your help! Our choir will begin practicing again on Thursday 

nights at 7 p.m. in the sanctuary. We need people for all 

four voice parts. We would love to get some new singers to 

fill out our ranks. We have some amazing pieces of music in 

our music library, but we need more singers to do them! 

Come and join our group. We are very friendly, and would 

welcome your participation! Adult Choir practice begins on 

August 31st. Come sing with us this fall and help us to 

prepare for the Advent and Christmas season. If you have 

any questions, text Doug Weaver or Valarie Weaver (Val). 

Our cell numbers are in the directory. If you are young 

parents and need child care, let us know. We will try to find 

people to watch your kids in the nursery during practice 

time. 

Consider these words from The Message, Psalm 66:1–6: 

“All together now—applause for God! Sing songs to the 

tune of His glory. Say of God, “We’ve never seen anything 

like Him!” When your enemies see You in action, they slink 

off like scolded dogs. The whole earth falls to its knees—it 

worships You, sings to You, can’t stop enjoying Your name 

and fame! Take a good look at God’s wonders—they’ll take 

your breath away. He converted sea to dry land; travelers 

crossed the river on foot. Now isn’t that cause for a song?” 

If the whole earth sings God’s praises, surely we as 

Christians should too! Hope to see some new faces at the 

RPC Adult Choir practices this year, singing praises to our 

great God! 

 

mailto:amweav95@gmail.com
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WOMEN’S MINISTRY 
by Tammy Bernarduci 

The ladies enjoyed a “Getting to know you” picnic this 

summer hosted by Patty Coiner. It was organized by the 

committee to be a “Salad Affair” where each lady brought 

their favorite salad to share. The evening was meant to be 

a time of fellowship, no real agenda, but to get to know 

those in attendance. The committee started off the 

evening by singing “Getting to know you” from The King 

and I. I think I speak for each lady in attendance that it was 

a beautiful evening of fellowship and truly getting to know 

the ladies of RPC. We plan to make this an annual event so 

those who weren’t able to attend this year will be able to 

join us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP WANTED!! 

CO-EDITORS WANTED 

RPConnect is looking for an Editor and a Lay-Out 

Editor who can take over for Tammy Bernarduci & 

Shirley Lapi. 

EDITORS’ JOB 

1. Set due date for articles (one month  

       before mailing). 

2. Meet with Pastor & Debi. 

3. Divide articles coming in between editors. 

4. Review articles. 

5. Send articles to Tom Nicholas “Sr.” for  

      editing. 

6. Tom sends final articles to Lay-Out Editor for   

       publication. 

7. The newsletter is published every 3 months   

       and articles are submitted by the due date  

       that the editors set. 

8. Newsletter goes to the printer (Ensinger  

       Printing in Adamstown). 

9. Pick up newsletters, put on labels and stamps  

       and mail. 

10. Email newsletter to all RPC members/  

       attenders. 

11. Put newsletter on website. 

Some experience in writing and grammar is 

helpful, but not necessary. 

!! DATE CHANGE FOR LADIES BRUNCH!!  

Ladies Brunch has been changed  

to October 21st   

Secret  Sister Reveal!  
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RPC PICNIC – Fiesta!! 
by Tammy Bernarduci 

This year’s summer picnic had a “Fiesta” theme. A taco bar 

was the main course along with all the fixings and side 

dishes. The kids enjoyed taking a crack at the piñatas while 

the adults cheered them on and enjoyed a time of 

fellowship.  

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

by Nick Klein 

RPC’s youth ministry has an excellent lineup for the fall. We 
will continue to meet every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at RPC, 
beginning September 20th. We have several other activities 
planned, including our fall retreat at Pocono Plateau from 
September 22-24 ($25 per student). We will visit a farm on  

 

 

 

October 14th to enjoy typical fall fun like corn mazes. We 
will also host Underground Church with Wheatland PCA on  

November 19th, and will have our annual Christmas party 
on December 17th. 

And please mark your calendars for the following 2018 
dates: Breakaway will take place from February 16-18, and 
will cost $50 for our youth. YXL, camp for Sr. High, will take 
place July 8-13, while Jr. High Camp will take place July 22-
28. The cost is $200 for either camp. 

We look forward to serving your Jr. High and Sr. High youth 
during the 2017-2018 year! If you have any questions 
about events, or would like a schedule, please contact Nick 
Klein. 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

RPC CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT PLACE 

AUGUST 

August 31 (Thurs.) Choir Rehearsal starts 7:00 PM Sanctuary 

SEPTEMBER 

September/October Small Groups resume meeting TBD by each group 

September 9 Youth Service Project 12-5 PM 

September 10 Adult Sunday School  
Children’s SS Breakfast 

Sanctuary 
3rd Floor 

September 16 RPC Mission’s Conference 9AM-4PM 

September 17 Steve Beck preaching 
Adult Sunday School 
Pot Luck Lunch 

9:30 AM 
11:15 AM – Sanctuary 
After SS – 3rd Floor 

September 20 Youth Group resumes 6:30-8:15 PM 

September 22-24 Youth Fall Retreat 6PM Friday – 12PM Sunday 
Pocono Plateau 

September 24 Bible Study (Jim Harris) 7-8:30 PM/Narthex classrm 

September 30 Domestic Abuse Training Seminar 
 

Westminster Presby Church 
Lancaster 

OCTOBER 

October 1 RPC TAILGATER – After SS 12-2PM RPC Parking Lot 

October Operation Christmas Child (Shoe 
boxes) 

 

October 14 Seminar – Disability:  
Coping With The Cost 

8:45 AM – 12:00 PM 
Narthex Classroom 

October 14 Youth Fall Outing 5:00-8:00 PM 
Meet at RPC 

October 21 Women’s Kick-Off Brunch 
Reveal of Secret Sisters 

10:00 AM 

October 21 Elder’s Retreat 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 

NOVEMBER 

November 11 Extra Choir Rehearsal 9:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

November 17 Family Movie Night 7:00-9:00 PM 

November 19 Underground Church – Youth 
Volunteers Needed – see Nick Klein 

6:30-8:15 PM 

November 23/24 Office closed for Thanksgiving  

November 26 No Sunday School  


